


March 23,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for March 23,2023 was called to order  at 7:00PM by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the March 9,2023 meeting.  Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1. Township Manager Eric Heil presented the board with the results of the Oil Region Council of Governments joint bid in which Cranberry Township participated for fuel, oil, and #8 limestone aggregate. There were 2 bids received for #8 limestone aggregate with IA Construction bidding $28.70 per ton for 800 tons, and McClymonds Trucking bidding $32.40 per ton for 800 tons. Motion to approve the low bid by IA Construction made by Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes), motion passed, and IA awarded contract. The bidding results for oil CRS-2PM sprayed in place were presented to the board. 3 bids were received for the 75,000 gallons. Midland Asphalt Products bid $2.994 per gallon; Suit-Kote bid $2.65 per gallon; Russell Standard bid $2.663 per gallon. Motion to award bid to low bidder Suit-Kote made by Bob Betzold, second by Matt McSparren, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) and motion passed. The board was presented with the 3 bids received for diesel and unleaded fuels with Township Manager explaining to the board how the bidding was specified using the OPIS rack price for these fuels on March 2nd, 2023, and explained this process, and how the OPIS rack and United Refining Warren rack determines pricing and that this was discussed with Troy Cyphert from PennDOT. Collectively it was learned that the Warren PA rack prices are typically lower, and using the PennDOT standard of using the OPIS Pittsburgh rack price inflated the pricing and bids, and that collectively that we determined that it would be in the best interest of the Cranberry Township board to reject all 3 bids and put the diesel and unleaded fuels back out for bid to achieve a financial savings for the Township. Motion to reject all 3 bids made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes), motion to reject all 3 bids passed. 

2. Explained to the board that there we had received 2 bike trail use requests, one from Sandycreek Elementary PTO for May 20th, 2023, and one from CASA of Venango County for May 27th, 2023. Motion to approve these requests made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred , (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes),  motion passed.

4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
          Township Manger – Eric Heil explained to the board that he had met with representatives of                             Groundwater Resources concerning the water well plugging and that project was ongoing. Informed              everyone that an executive session had been held on March 21st, 2023, to discuss personnel matters.               Explained that Dave Phillips of the PA Dept. of Labor and Industry’s Vocational and Rehabilitation               Program had contacted the Township about his program involving 16-21 year olds performing general           work for the Township at no liability or cost, including push mowing, weeds, painting, and general                 labor, a brief discussion occurred. Informed the board that the Township Zoning Hearing Board had               recently heard 2 variance requests, and both were approved.   

 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
          Resident Beth Reed asked if she could ask questions relating to the proposed ordinance regarding a                parcel zoning change and reduce minimum lot size both in the Mixed Use district. Reed first asked                 about the minimum lot size and why it is 1 acre, and how it relates to water management. There was a            discussion about stormwater management and how our Township has a stormwater management                    ordinance that applies township wide relating to earth disturbance and regulated activities. Her next               question was concerning the mixed use district and if anyone was ever made aware of what the mixed            use changes in 2018 meant and she was told by someone that her property was commercial, and a                   discussion occurred on this topic with both Bob Betzold and Matt McSparren informing Reed that her           property was mixed use, not commercial. 

         County Commissioner Chip Abramovic informed the board that additional monies are coming to the              PA Broadband Development Authority next year for rural broadband development. 

         Ken Bryan introduced himself and that he is running for County Commissioner. 

6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
   The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be April 13, 2023, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35PM. Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren -yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes)
ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager

